LSSC Meeting Minutes 3/28/24 – mjr
In attendance:

Kristen Blankenship (CPS)
Sarah Blanco (CPS)
Karen Huck (Arts & Humanities)
Lucy Moynihan (Life Sciences)
Melanie Rusk (Tech Services)
Sam Lechowicz (Tech Services)
Dulcie Vermillion (Social Sciences)
Xiaoping Qi (Area Studies)
Vicki Sparks (Administration)
Jeffrey Loftiss (Physical Sciences)

Not present:

Erik Chapman (Special Collections)
Law liaison

Approve February Minutes: Approved, with correction made to the Arts & Humanities liaison report.

Liaison Reports/Updates:

Special Collections: No liaison present.

CPS: Central Circ is down a position. Student satisfaction survey is currently circulating. Mini horses will be returning for finals week!

Arts & Humanities: Cherie Weible came and talked about the BTAA Policy Harmonization which is an offshoot of the Big Collection Initiative.  BTAA has urged all libraries to review existing policies and revise where possible to let as many materials as possible circulate as widely as possible. Less common and fragile formats or expensive materials could be "library use only."  Ebook lending is being discussed; however, there are challenges with platforms/technology (and publisher reluctance to share).  Overall, Cherie was essentially getting the word out that the BTAA is asking libraries to lend anything through ILL or iShare that currently circulates.  Adding items to the circulating collection (like some journals or closed stacks items) is simply what some units in Arts & Humanities are currently considering, not something the BTAA, Cherie, or Library Administration is requiring units to do.  

Life Sciences: Phone interviews for the Prairie Research Institute Librarian position are wrapping up and the decision for on-campus interviews should be made next week. 

Tech Services: Division is currently in the process of updating their bylaws. Will need to identify a new division coordinator, as Michael Norman has just been filling in temporarily. Ideally, division members would like to have two meetings per year that include all TSD staff. There is also interest in having some civil service staff representation at the regular TSD meetings. This will be brought up by TSD leadership in an EC meeting to determine if any other divisions would like to add civil service staff to their meetings as well. TSD will meet again in May.

Social Sciences: Division did not meet.

Area Studies: Division meeting was cancelled due to Spring Break. 

Administration: Nothing to report. 

Physical Sciences: Division did not meet.

Law: No liaison present.

AC Meeting Update:
Meeting was cancelled due to lack of agenda items, but there has been discussion about consolidating Lost & Found at the information desk instead of each individual location having their own. Next AC meeting scheduled for 4/20 – please let Dulcie or Karen know if you have any topics you would like brought to AC.
EC Meeting Update from February 26:
EC reviewed the feedback received about the position requests, as well as the overall process itself. The overall thought was that this process was helpful, as were the in-person discussions of rankings and comments received. It was noticed there was a Distribution Clerk position mentioned on the “brainstorming” spreadsheet that was supported by several different library employees, yet no formal proposal was submitted by the unit head. It is thought there may have been some confusion about the brainstorming spreadsheet versus formal proposal submission, which may have caused this oversight. Claire was glad this was brought to her attention. Also acknowledged during this session were the positions that have been vacated since the official proposal submissions.

Student Hiring Process Follow-Up:

Mel has chatted more with Library HR to get a fuller understanding of the ins-and-outs of the hiring process on their end and then chatted with someone in the campus student financial aid office (which processes undergrad student hires for large departments like housing/dining services) to learn how their process differs from ours and whether there is anything we might be able to incorporate to expedite our process. 

A questionnaire was then sent out to people in the library who hire student workers to staff their service points (and to the hiring managers in campus housing and dining) to gather feedback about their hiring process, whether they have ever experienced unusually long delays in hiring, what tips they have for those who have experienced delays, etc. The reasoning for this questionnaire was twofold: to determine how widespread the hiring delays are throughout the library so that we can alert HR, if necessary, and to compile a comprehensive list of tips and tricks that supervisors use that might be useful for others who are experiencing difficulties with hiring delays.

Out of 21 emails sent out, 13 people responded. Out of those who responded, about 1/3 have experienced an usually long delay at some point. Nearly all of these unusual delays were either single instances or a handful of instances over several years, and seemed to be caused by extenuating circumstances (the student had to obtain I-9 identification from their home country, the student did not schedule their appointment with HR in a timely manner, the student was already hired for another department so had to go through the process to be switched over to the library, etc.). The respondents shared a lot of good information about the way they approach hiring and strategies they use for avoiding service desk staffing shortages during the first couple of weeks of class. 

A few final questions were raised by LSSC members, as well as some of the respondents, so Mel will meet one more time with HR to hopefully get those answered. There is a plan to eventually compile all this information and distribute it to all the respondents in the hopes it might help others solve any issues they are having.

Conference Updates:

· ALA selection committee met on 3/26 and chose the two scholarship winners, with back-up recipients chosen in case either of the winners must decline. The winners will be contacted next week. May ask future applicants whether they have applied in the past (but never won), as this could be something to consider when choosing the winners. We should create a rubric to use in determining winners in the future to avoid lack of consensus among the selection committee members (Kristen and Karen volunteered to create one).
· The Reaching Forward conference announcement has been sent but there have been no applicants thus far. Dulcie will send out a reminder email next week. If there is still no interest, then we may rethink the conference choice for next year.

Update on SUCCS Classification of Library Positions: 

Received a reply from Susan Breakenridge: “Claire shared in the (administration) meeting that the Council of Directors of State University Libraries in Illinois (CODSULI) are planning to discuss the SUCSS classifications for library staff at their upcoming meeting. I understand it to be an initial discussion on the topic.”


Our next scheduled meeting will be April 25, 2-3:30 pm.

